Freedom of Information Request 2000 (FOIA) – COVID-19
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I need data of the number of tests, positive results, and deaths per city and

per week. 
Answer:
This information is already publicly available online at https://coronavirus-staging.data.gov.uk/, 
This letter therefore, constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain.
Data can be filtered by local authority area to get information on cases on a daily basis for the city and weekly at MSOA (middle layer super output areas) level.

Data on the number of tests performed is only at a national level.  This data is not the Council’s data and further details of the tests performed can be requested from the national test and trace system or Public Health England. 
Deaths data are publicly available on the site at a regional level. 

Further data, i.e. number of deaths per week can be accessed via ONS.
There is a report from PHE that is available publicly https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/897128/COVID-19_activity_Leicester_Final-report_010720_v3.pdf
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
